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December 2023  
 

Message From our President 

 

   Hi to all Members of The Mother Lode Model T Club, 
 
  It feels like the 2023 year just flew by and already the Holiday 
Season is upon us.  The hobby has lost a couple of Icons with 
the passing of Cliff Hyatt and Dick Johnson.  Both will be in our 
hearts and memories forever.  With the Holidays here, we are 
coming up on the Club's Annual Christmas Luncheon on De-
cember 10th at the Ridge Golf Club and Event Center.  I hope 
to see all the members in attendance. 

We just completed our Annual Fall Tour.  This event was hosted by Toni Moore and 
Susie on November 4th, we toured down the canyon and up to Georgetown.  This turned 
out to be one of the best tours of the year and I would like to thank both Toni and Susie 
for stepping in at the last minute and putting this tour together. 
 Our last Board Meeting was held November 7, for the 2023 season. At the Board Meet-
ing we were able to pick the 2024 Club Board Members, which as usual I will announce 
both officers and Board Members at our Annual Christmas Party. 
  We will have our first 2024 Board Meeting on January 9th at Mountain Mikes Pizza on 
Bell Road in Auburn. Pizza at 5:30 Meeting at 6:30. Everyone is welcome to attend.  Our 
first General Meeting for 2024 will be on January 11 at Black Bear Diner in Auburn, again 
Dinner at 5:30 and meeting at 6:30.  Let's all try to start the year out right and attend this 
monthly meeting to support the Club.  As of this time nothing new is going on with our 
2024 Swap Meet Planning, but come January we will  need to start getting organized 
and moving forward with the Planning of the Swap Meet.  Last but not least your 2024 
membership dues are due, so if you have not got your money into Kitty yet, please try to 
get this handled before the end of the year. 
  I would like to close by wishing everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and 
to thank everyone for all your support and help throughout the year in keeping the Mother 
Lode Model T Club active and I look forward to seeing you all in 2024 at the January 
monthly meeting. 
Your President, Gary Krezman 
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Next Meeting 
(No Meeting in December) 

Thursday, January 11, 2024 

  Black Bear Diner, 13365 Lincoln Way 

Auburn, CA, Dinner 5:30, Meeting 

starts 6:30. Prospective members 

welcome.   

            Bring a Show and Tell   

 

 

Urgent! 
 

Its Dues Time - Final Notice 
 

 The year is coming to an end soon. It 
is time to renew your club dues for 
2023. Per our By-Laws, dues are due by 
December 31 each year. Mail your 
check for $20 to Mother Lode Model T 
Club, PO Box 4901, Auburn, CA. 95604.  
 
  Please do not delay. Time is needed 
after the first of the year to compile the 
roster and send to the MTFCA and 
certify our chapter status. 
 

 

 

Up Coming Events – At a Glance 
 
 

♦ Dec 10 – Christmas luncheon at the  
  Ridge.  
 

2024 
 

♦ January 11 – General Meeting, Black  
   Bear Diner, Auburn. 
 

♦ March 9 – Charter Luncheon  
 

♦ June 2 – Mother Lode 49th  Annual   
  Swap Meet 
 

♦ June 15 – Santa Clara Speedster  
  Endurance Run. 
 

♦ MTFCA National Tour – San Diego. 
 

♦ Oct 6 – Old Auburn Cemetery Car Display. 
 

 
 

 
+ 

Christmas Luncheon 2023 
 

Its all set and ready to go, Sunday, 
December 10, The Ridge Golf and event 
Center. Social 11:30, Lunch 12:30.  
Reservations are closed. We will 
celebrate the years activities.  
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Fall Tour to Georgetown 

 

Great Tour to Georgetown. 
Beautiful Fall colors.  Good 
food at Terry’s Pizzeria. 
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Anniversaries and Birthdays 
 

     December Anniversaries  
 

          
 

 
 
                          
 
 
 

    December Birthdays 
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Richard & Julie Instness 2   

Gary & Susie Krezman 4   

Leona Boorinakis 7 Maryann Koch 23 

Bill Finkbeiner 9 Chris Instness 27 
Virginia Short 13 June Avey 31 
Wayne Lyndon 15   



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Meeting minutes are attached to the email as a separate file due to editor’s 
 computer issues. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Merry Christmas 
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2023  Officers 
 
President ------- Gary Krezman   916-599-0059 

Vice President - Susie Krezman   530-823-7957 
Treasurer ---------Kitty Goodell    530-885-6912 

Secretary---------- Junette Avey   916-436-4176 
 

Board Members 
 

Erik Lindstedt ------------ 530-848-5910 
Gordon Goodell-----------530-885-6912 
John Saylor-----------------916-202-5842  
Paula Mikles----------------530-889-9099 
 
Sunshine ------------------  Susie Krezman 
Website & Newsletter ------ John Saylor  

******* 
Address all correspondence to:  
Mother Lode Model T Club 
P.O. Box 4901  
Auburn, CA 95604 

 

Mother Lode Model T Club Membership Application 
 

Dues are $20. / Year 
 

New [   ]  Renewal [   ]    -- Renewals Due Dec 31 
 
Name _______________________B’day Mo____Day___ 
 
Spouse______________________B’day Mo____Day___ 
 
Anniversary Mo. ____  Day _____ 
 
Phone __________________ Cell _________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________ 
 
City _____________________ State _______________ 
 
Email _______________________________________ 
 
Email Spouse _________________________________ 
 
Yr. & Body Style of your T _______________________ 
 
Running [   ]    Licensed [   ]    Insured [   ] 

T-Diggins' 
 

Published monthly to keep members informed of 
club activities and to promote participation in 
club events. 
 
Publication copy should be sent to the editor by 
the 25th of the month to be included in the next 
issue. Send all copy to: 7304 Goldwood Way, 
Citrus Heights, Ca 95610 or email to 
j99saylor@gmail.com 

 

 

MTFCA Member – [   ]  Member No. ______________ 

**** 
Members are encouraged to join the Model T Ford   
Club of America.  MTFCA members receive the bi-
monthly publication The Vintage Ford, voting 
privileges in national club and can participate in the 
many national club tours and events.  
  Annual dues for the MTFCA are $50.00 payable to: 

The Model T Ford Club of America 
309 North 8th Street, Richmond, IN.  47375-0996 

Telephone: (765) 373-3106.  
 See  www.mtfca.com 
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